MONDAY MORNING MEETING MINUTES August 22, 2022

Our Monday morning coffee started with pledge of allegiance. Please put Nancy Rickett, Carol Frederick, Peggy Skinner, Vera Janis, and Jennifer Kirkland in your prayers. They are dealing with health problems. Prayer was offered at meeting along with these and all our family and friends throughout the country. Special Happy Birthday to Dale

Sent from my iPhone

~~~~~~~

## **Marilyn Bullington**

Our meeting opened with pledge of allegiance and prayers were offered for Nancy Richert, Carol Frederick, Peggy Skinner, Vera Janis, and Jennifer Kirkland all dealing with health issues. A special Happy birthday to Dale McMillan who celebrated his 96 th birthday Aug 17 and Joe and Cindi Ferguson celebrated their 60th wedding anniversary.

Labor Day festivities discussed with wild anticipation for horse races and potluck on September 5th

Thirsty Thur is at Don Pepe 3:30
Contract Rummy tue and thurs at 6
Marjong Tues 1 pm
Mexican train Sunday 6:00
Friday Horsecollar at 7pm
Water aerobics at 7am inside pool 9:00 outside pool
Dance 7:00 wed
Bingo will be cancelled Mon Aug 29 due to floors being waxed in main hall
Monday meeting Aug 29 will be in AC room

Have a safe week

Marilyn

Tip Manager

Good morning everyone,

We have 263 Guests on 174 Sites

A couple comments, Hobby shop is now open today for your usage, after the finishing of floor and cleaning. everything else is open for the time being, how ever Thursday the 25th we will be closing the Main Hall for all activities due to cleaning and Floor finishing will be closed until the 31st of August opening for the dance on 8/13/2022. So there will be no disrupted in our dance schedule.

While on the dance topic we do have several people who feel it is ok to cut through or go visit someone while the dance is on avoiding paying and even one danced with someone while there are paying customers or dancers who set because of some one feeling its ok to just steal a dance. in all fairness if there is an something going on in the main hall that requires tickets we need to refrain from entering if you have no intentions of purchasing a ticket, even the so called innocent trip thru to use the restroom there are plenty others you don't really need to use the main hall or visit with others at the performance or the dance. Thank you

Harbor Hospice is looking for volunteers to help with their patients, there is a poster posted on the board across from the Mail room. the Volunteer Coordinator is Shaylee Torres and will stop at one of the Monday morning Meetings to discuss and share more.

A concern about streets being sealed came up, however we did have in to do certain streets but was not approved for this season for the expenditure to have done, and agree we do need to stay on them and maintain them possible next season.

If you are traveling or what ever be safe remember we are still in Hurricane season, stay alert and have a great week ahead.

| ΑI  |     |    |    |    |    |    |
|-----|-----|----|----|----|----|----|
| ~~~ | ~~~ | ~~ | ~~ | ~~ | ~~ | ~~ |

Sorry Late....but you are not forgotten....

I have been concerned for the past few weeks if I would be able to stay in my current drug trial at MD Anderson. Since a new lesion developed on my spine, the drug company would not allow me to stay in the trial if I needed radiation. That would compromise their data. The Good Lord works in so many ways. On our small town pickleball courts I met a young man, married to a local girl, who is a research scientist from New Jersey. He happens to work for the company who creates the drug trials for MD Anderson. I told him of my situation and a few days later the doctors called giving me permission to have radiation and to stay in the trial. Miracles do happen! Just keep the faith. This is last week's notes and I will also be late next week. This is the week I fly back to Houston.

I did receive a note from Mary Olson. She has a new email and wanted us to know she and Ralph are doing well working in the garden and staying busy.

John and Char Salewske sent this note and picture.



Boating on the Ritz with some TOT guests in Okoboji.

Take care, stay safe, and enjoy this late summer season. Pam